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Title: Nature Walk Awareness Programme at Bairam Hills Organized by Govt. Degree College, Beerwah, Budgam 

under “G20 SUMMIT” 

Date: 16 May 2023 

Organizers: Department of Water Management, Department of Environmental Science, in collaboration with , and Physical 

Education Department, Govt. Degree College, Beerwah, Budgam 

Participants: Students, Dr. Aftab Ahmad Bhat, Prof. Bashir Ahmad Sheer Gojree, Dr. Mudasir (Librarian), Dr. Mushtaq 

Ahmad (Social Work) 

Event Summary: 

On 16 May 2023, an awareness programme titled "Nature Walk" was organized at Bairam Hills by the Department of 

Water Management and Department of Environmental Science, in collaboration with the Physical Education Department of 

Govt. Degree College, Beerwah, Budgam. The event took place under the banner of the "G20 Summit" initiative. 

The Nature Walk aimed to promote environmental awareness and educate participants about the importance of preserving 

and protecting nature. The event was attended by a group of enthusiastic students, accompanied by esteemed professionals 

including Dr. Aftab Ahmad Bhat, Prof. Bashir Ahmad Sheer Gojree, Dr. Mudasir (Librarian), and Dr. Mushtaq Ahmad 

(Social Work). The event was initiated and supervised by Prof. Syed Iffat, the Principal of Govt. Degree College. 

The Nature Walk began with an informative session led by Dr. Aftab Ahmad Bhat, who highlighted the significance of 

preserving natural resources and maintaining ecological balance. Prof. Bashir Ahmad Sheer Gojree further emphasized the 

importance of sustainable water management practices and their impact on the environment. 

After the informative session, the participants embarked on a guided walk through the scenic Bairam Hills. During the walk, 

they were encouraged to observe and appreciate the natural beauty around them. The students actively engaged in discussions 

with the experts, raising questions and seeking guidance on various environmental concerns. 

The walk was a unique opportunity for the participants to witness firsthand the rich biodiversity and ecosystems of the region. 

They learned about the local flora and fauna, the importance of forest conservation, and the role of water bodies in supporting 

ecosystems. The event also highlighted the adverse effects of pollution and deforestation on the environment. 

Throughout the programme, Dr. Mansoor (Botany), Dr. Mudasir Khazir (Librarian), and Dr. Mushtaq Ahmad, from the 

Department of Social Work, actively documented the event through photographs and interviews with the participants. Their 

contributions ensured the creation of valuable records for future reference and promotion of similar initiatives. 

The Nature Walk concluded with a closing ceremony, where the participants shared their experiences and expressed their 

commitment to environmental conservation.  

Further Prof. Syed Iffat, the Principal of Govt. Degree College, delivered a welcome speech, appreciating the participants' 

enthusiasm and emphasizing the need for continued efforts in preserving the environment. 

Overall, the Nature Walk awareness programme at Bairam Hills proved to be an educational and inspiring event, effectively 

raising awareness among the participants about the importance of environmental preservation. The collaboration between 
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the departments and the participation of experts and students contributed to the success of the event, aligning with the 

objectives of the G20 Summit initiative. 
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